HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday July 11th, 2005

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave,(Chair), Alistair Cook, (Treasurer) Lynda Crossthwaite, (Bookings Secretary), Anne Mainwaring, (Hon. Secretary), John Brunskill, Jean Hodgkinson, Andrew Simpson, 
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies were received from: Roger Plank and James Fletcher.  
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising [where not referred as a separate item further, on the Agenda.]

a) Website.

Anne reported that information provided by Lynda and herself was already on the website, Alistair had also sent some photographs of the interior of the Hall to be included.
	

	5.
	Maintenance – Rolling Programme

Lynda reported that she had received a request from the Youth Club asking if 2 flagpole/Christmas trees holders, could be erected on near the door to the youth club.  These were available, but the Youth Club had no funds to pay for the fitting or the electricity supply needed for Christmas lights.  It was suggested that the Environment Group of the Village Plan, might be able to arrange funding.
	A. MAINWARING

	6.
	Constitution

Alistair reported that he had received a Draft of the change of wording, from the Charity Commissioners. This was to be passed to Jon Litherland, for his expert advice.
	J LITHERLAND



	7.
	Outside Lighting

The Village Plan Steering Group had informed Anne that money might be available for additional outside lighting for the Hall.  Steve Walton had given an estimate for the work involved.  Jean Hodgkinson offered to take on the role of Project Manager.
	J. HODGKINSON

	8.
	Roof.

Although James was not present, he had passed on a Report received from Mr. K. Groome.  The survey indicated that a new roof could be supported by exisiting beams etc. James would produce a report for the NPA on his return from holiday.
	J. FLETCHER



	9.
	Treasurer’s Report.

The Treasurer reported a profit of £1491.39 for the period 01.05.05 to 30.06.05.

The auditor had suggested, for the benefit of Charity Commission rules, that funds should be split to include a Repair Reserve Fund. It must be limited to 33% of the value of the building, which at present is valued at £900,000.

The Committee AGREED to this recommendation.

The Committee AGREED the Annual Report, which was to be sent to Roger Plank for signature as Chairman.

It was thought that the building should be revalued after the new roof is completed.
	A. COOK

	10.


	Bookings Report

Lynda reported that all invoices had been sent out and that every Saturday was booked from September to December.
	

	11.
	Licensing Act – Change to Premises Licence.

Anne reported that she had received a letter from Derbyshire Dales District Council, saying that ‘the licence is now deemed granted as applied for.’
	

	12.
	Correspondence.

Anne read out a letter from Judy Dawson, thanking the Committee for her Retirement gift.
	

	13.
	Any Other Business

Quorum.

Anne needed clarification on the quorum, it was AGREED that as there are at present, 11 members on the Committee the quorum would be 4. (The Constitution asks for a third of the Committee).

An increase of Committee membership was discussed, and it was suggested that next time Lynda does a circulation to Hall users, they are asked if they would like to represent their organization on the Committee.
	

	13.
	Date of Next Meeting : Monday September 5th, 2005.
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, September 5th, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (July 11th) (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a) Flag poles for the Youth Club

5. Maintenance – Rolling programme

6. Constitution – Report from Alistair

7. Outside Lighting – Report from Jean

8. Roof – Report from James

9. Treasurer’s Report

10. Bookings Report –. Report from Lynda.

11.
Correspondence

12.
Any Other Business

13. Date of next meeting: Monday, November 7th 2005 at 7.30 p.m.

